
CITY OF OTTAWA 
OTTAWA, ILLIINOIS 

REQUEST FOR QUALIFICATIONS  
North Central Area Transit Strategic Plan Development  

 
Release date: May 11, 2024 
Response due: June 18, 2024 
 
Notice is hereby given that the City of Ottawa is accepting submittals in response to this 
Request for Qualifications (RFQ) for providing planning services for the development of 
a strategic plan for county’s public transit provider, North Central Area Transit (NCAT). 
 
Ottawa is accepting qualifications from consulting firms that have expertise in developing 
strategic plans for rural public transit providers.  A copy of the Request for Qualifications 
may be obtained from City of Ottawa’s website at cityofottawa.org. 
 
This RFQ is not an invitation to bid. Responses shall be evaluated based on the relative 
merits of the qualifications. 
 
Qualifications and experience information must be submitted to Kim Zimmerman, Transit 
Director,  C/O City Clerk Shelly Munks, City of Ottawa, 301 W Madison St., Ottawa, IL 
61350 by 11:00am June 18, 2024 in a sealed envelope and identified as City of Ottawa - 
NCAT Strategic Plan.  
 
 
Shelly Munks, City Clerk 
City of Ottawa 
 
 


